[image: image1]

Cury Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 09 November 2016 at 7.30pm at Cury Methodist Chapel, Cury
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman)

R Curnow
(Vice Chairman) 

P Ferris

B Lugg




Miss P Oates

S Sugrue

R Wright



Clerk – Mrs S Folds

Councillor W Sanger also attended the meeting.

1.
Apologies

None.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

None.
3.
Chairman’s Comments

None.
4.
Minutes 
Following the circulation of the minutes, it was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 14 September 2016 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.
5.
Matters arising from the above approved minutes

None.
6. 
Reports

(a)
Report from Cury School

The Clerk read the report from the School to the meeting, as attached to these minutes.
(b)
Report from Cornwall Councillor W Sanger
Councillor W Sanger advised the meeting that he was still inviting applications to his Community Chest Fund.
The Boundary Commission were proposing a ‘Devonwall’ MP which would comprise of constituents from Cornwall and Devon.  Each MP had to have a fair representation of electors, and each should represent around 71,000 – 75,000, as projected for 2022.  Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly were only entitled to 5 as there would not be enough electors for 6.  Therefore boundaries had to be amended to create a fair representation of the people.  Members of the public were able to give their views at a submission event to be held on 10 December 2016.

The contract to run the leisure facilities in Cornwall had been awarded to GLL, who operated under the name of ‘Better’.  GLL had over 20 years of experience in running leisure facilities and would commence work in Cornwall in April 2017.  Staff currently employed at the leisure centres would be TUPE’d over to GLL.  It was thought that the 10 year contract, which required GLL to keep all of the leisure facilities open, would save Cornwall Council £3.5 million a year.

A campaign to ‘Keep your home warm’ had been launched by Cornwall Council.  Working together with other agencies, it offered advice on insulating homes and keeping warm during winter and enabled emergency funds to be given to vulnerable people.  Further information could be found on the Cornwall Council website, at One Stop Shops and in GP Surgeries.

(c)
Helston and South Kerrier Community Network Panel

The next CNP meeting would be held on Wednesday 7 December 2016 at 6pm in Cury Village Hall.  Councillor S Sugrue would attend the meeting, but the Clerk was unable to.
7. 
Planning Matters

(a)
Planning Applications
(i) 
PA16/08196 – Mr M Johns – Doldavas, Cury Cross Lanes – Demolition of part of the existing single storey, flat roof garage and extension of garage to create a large garage, new utility room and ensuite bathroom


Councillors viewed the plans on the overhead projector.  No comments had been received from the public.

It was proposed by Councillor S Sugrue, seconded by Councillor R Wright and RESOLVED to support the application.

(ii)
PA16/08942 – Mr Dyer – Land opposite Cobblers Cottage, Nantithet – Outline application for the erection of 4 dwellings with a common, sweeping shared driveway from a wide entrance

This application had been withdrawn by Applicant prior to the meeting.  However, it had caused major concerns and objections from residents of Nantithet prior to that.
(b)
Planning Decisions

The Chairman read out the following decision notices received from Cornwall Council:-

PA16/08405 – Mr & Mrs A Murray – The Lodge Cottage, White Cross – Proposed extension, internal alterations and garage – Approved

PA16/07688 - Mr & Mrs Lugg - Bos Skyber Cury Cross Lanes - Construction of a 40m x 20m outdoor menage with surrounding fencing - Approved
The Clerk advised that the following application had been approved earlier that day:-

PA16/07286 – Mr R Wright - Listed Building Consent for internal alterations and retrospective installation of a new entrance door - Colvennor Farm Colvennor - Approved

(c) 
Planning Correspondence
A Planning Enforcement complaint had been submitted to Cornwall Council back in March due to the siting of a mobile home on Land adjacent to Corantyn Cottage.  The Planning Enforcement Officer had advised of the process relating to Planning Enforcement.  Councillor R Wright felt that the response was very wooly and that action should be taken immediately.  The Clerk would forward the email to Councillor Sanger and he would chase it up with the Officer involved.
Planning Enforcement had opened a new case for the creation of a vehicular access from land to the North of Tresvilla, Nantithet.  They had previously found that no access had been created, but were now investigating the case again following the submission of photographic evidence.  The Clerk would also chase this matter.
8. 
Parish Matters

(a) 
Playing Field
Nick Syrett had been instructed to remove the trees located on the hedge adjacent to the playing field.  Cornwall Council was still looking into the possibility of removing the trees themselves, but this was not going to happen in the near future.  
A quote had been received for the replacement chain link fence at the playing field as well as the rehanging of the vehicular gate.  It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED to accept the quote and instruct Lizard Contractors to commence the work.  The fence would be green plastic coated galvanized chain links and would be erected on the playing field side of the existing upright posts.  It was suggested that the Clerk applied to Councillor W Sanger for funding towards this project from his Community Chest Grant pot (approximately £250).
(b)
Highways
A pothole located on the southern side of Nantithet had been reported to Cornwall Council and had been remedied within 48 hours of being reported – an excellent service.

Following a letter received from Mr Ewan Bell, a resident of Churchtown, which had raised concerns over the width, speed and volume of traffic using the road between the Church and Nanfan Farm, a site meeting had been held with the residents and the Highways Safety Officer for Cornwall Council, Ben Dickinson.  A speed survey would be order for that area, as evidence was crucial when applying for a speed limit.  He advised that 20mph speed limits would not be enforced due to Policing Policies, and that wide vehicles could not be restricted on access due to the road leading to a farm which required such vehicles.  The owner of the farm confirmed that contractors had been instructed to use an alternative access to the farm; however vans and lorries would still be using this access.  It was noted that the construction of the new dwellings on Nanfan Farm had nearly been completed.
Following reports of flooding in Whitecross during periods of heavy rain, Councillor Miss P Oates had been in conversation with the Highways Safety Officer and confirmed that the issue had now been resolved.  She asked the Clerk to send a thank you email to Ben Dickinson.
It was noted that rain water was pooling at the entrance to the parking spaces at 9-10 Trelawney Terrace.  The Clerk was asked to report the matter.

It was also reported that the road from the Culdrose Sports Pavilion towards Gunwalloe was in a bad state just after the entrance to Tregiddle Farm.  Also, the road had fallen away adjacent to Coves-a-Calling in Gunwalloe.  The Clerk was asked to repot both matters to Cornwall Council.

(c)
Public Rights of Way 
A letter had been received from Cornwall Council inviting expressions of interest for entering a Local Maintenance Partnership to cut the closed churchyard.  It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by the Chairman and RESOLVED to not enter into an agreement with Cornwall Council in this regard.
(d) 
Public Open Spaces
Concern had been raised by an allotment tenant regarding the height and overgrowth of the boundary hedges of the allotments.  The tenants were willing to maintain the hedges if the Parish Council was able to have them cut back to a more manageable height initially.  The Clerk would ask Nick Syrett if he was able to undertake the work, and she would liaise with the Chairman if necessary.
(e)
Emergency Plan

Councillor R Wright advised that the next years’ social event would take place on 16 June 2017 at the Village Hall.  He had invited the Cornwall Council Resilience Manage to give a presentation.
(f)
Projects for funding in the Village
Works within the Playing Field were ongoing.  

(g)
Nantithet Speed Limit
A response had been received from Peter Tatlow, on behalf of Bert Biscoe, the Portfolio Holder for Transport.  He had advised that even if it was agreed that a limit for Nantithet should be considered, the records that they hold indicated low spends and just one isolated accident which would make it extremely low priority when considered against the other 216 sites across the county which had three or more injury related accidents in the last three years. Councillor S Sugrue was putting together a response to this email.  In the meantime, a working group was being set up with Helston Town Council to look into the possibility of creating a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) with other local Councils.  It was suggested that an extension to the 20mph to include the road leading from the Church to Nanfan Farm should be added to the TRO.
Concern was also raised in relation to the A3083 from Culdrose to the Lizard.  This road was set at the national speed limit and following a spate of serious accidents over the past few weeks, it was suggested that the speed limit should be reduced.  With the building of so many houses in the area, traffic accidents would only increase.  Cornwall Councillor W Sanger mentioned that the whole of the North Helford area had a blanket 40mph speed limit imposed on it, and that perhaps the Lizard Peninsula needed the same.  He promised to look into the matter.

9.
Financial Matters 
(a) 

To receive and approve the financial report for the previous two months

It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Wright and RESOLVED to accept the Financial Report.  The Chairman signed the Report.

(b)
To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for grant funding 

Grant request letters had been received from the South Kerrier Heritage Trust and Victim Support.  It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor R Wright and RESOLVED not to support these organisations at the current time.
A letter had also been received from Cury School requesting a donation towards the repainting of markings on the newly laid tarmac playground.  It was proposed by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to donate £150.00 to the School.

(c)
Other matters

None.
10.
Correspondence

Cornwall Council had issued figures relating to the costs involved in holding Parish Council elections in May 2017.  It was thought that a contested election would cost in the region of £2,267 and an uncontested election would cost around £311.  CALC were looking into these figures on behalf of the Parish and Town Councils in Cornwall as they had risen steeply since the last elections.
A letter had been received from a member of Helston Town Council who was investigating the possibility of Cornwall holding a stage of the Tour of Britain cycling race in either 2019 or 2020.  He was looking for support (or not) initially for the race to pass through a) Cornwall and b) our Parish.  It was agreed to support the proposal, but not to commit to any financial contribution at the current time.

11.
Matters for the next Parish Council Meeting 

None.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.59pm.

Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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